
Dear civil society representative,

I would like to inform you that the Fiftieth Regular Session of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD) “25 Anniversary since its foundation” will be held in Buenos Aires, Argentina on November 2-4, 2011. Please find attached the draft agenda and the Information Bulletin.

The meeting will focus on the following topics:
· Report of the Executive Secretary of CICAD, Ambassador Paul Simons;

· Multilateral Evaluation Mechanism (MEM);

· Demand Reduction;

· Supply Reduction;

· Money Laundering;

· Technology applied to Institutional Strengthening;

· Drug Treatment Courts;

· Cooperation Program between Latin America and the European Union on Anti-Drugs Policies (COPOLAD); and
· Future functioning of CICAD.

The CICAD, established by the General Assembly of the Organization of American States (OAS) in 1986, is the regional preeminent forum for dealing with the drug problem and its mission is to mission is to enhance the human and institutional capacities of its member states to reduce the production, trafficking and use of illegal drugs, and to address the health, social and criminal consequences of the drug trade.

In accordance with resolution CP/RES. 759 “Guidelines for the Participation of Civil Society Organizations in OAS Activities”, civil society organizations registered in the OAS that wish to participate should send a letter to the OAS Secretary General their interest in participating. Those civil society organizations that are not registered in the OAS should send, in addition to the letter directed to the Secretary General, the organization’s constitution or articles of incorporation, statutes, and most recent annual report. This communication should be sent by email to civilsociety@oas.org or fax (202) 458-6319 no later than October 14, 2011. In addition, regarding civil society participation in the OAS please visit the OAS Civil Society Web Page and refer to the Manual for Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities. 
For more information on the Fiftieth Regular Session of the CICAD “25 Anniversary since its foundation”, please visit the following link: http://www.cicad.oas.org/Main/AboutCICAD/Sessions_ENG.asp
Sincerely, Irene.
Irene Klinger                                                              
Director                                                                                                
Department of International Affairs                                               
Secretariat for External Relations                                       
Organization of American States
